The Townsend Town Hall and Public Library
Organic Lawn Care Demonstration Project

March 29 “Start This Season Organically” Workshop 

On March 29, team members of the “Townsend Town Hall and Public Library Organic Lawn Care Demonstration Project” held a workshop at Memorial Hall to demonstrate the steps to take to start an Organic Lawn Care Program for the 2008 growing season. The workshop was funded by The Toxics Use Reduction Institute (TURI) from UMASS Lowell. It was hosted by the Townsend Conservation Commission. Chester Mandrik from Yard Spice Organics, LLC and Michael Turgeon from Turgeon Environmental Services served as the instructors. They offered the following advice for those interested in caring for their property using organic methods:

· Get your soil tested. It is easy and inexpensive. Go to The UMASS soil testing service webpage and follow the instructions for the “Standard Soil Test with Organic Matter” Follow the link below for the instructions. The test results will include a list of amendments recommended for improving your lawn.
www.umass.edu/plsoils/soiltest/soilbrochdec2003.pdf 

· Use organic fertilizers and other organic products to amend the soil as directed by the soil test results.  The Organic Materials Review Institute (O.M.R.I.) provides a list of products that they have certified as Organic. A list of products can be found on their website at www.omri.org
· Mow the lawn to maintain a blade height of three inches. Maintaining the lawn at this height increases the turf’s capacity to make food through photosynthesis, inhibits weed growth and encourages deeper roots which increase the turf’s tolerance of drought.

· Water less frequently, but soak the ground with an inch of water at least once a week. Chester Mandrik suggested using a tuna can to measure the water. When the can is full you will have soaked the area with an inch of water. The goal is to get the water to the roots.  Frequent watering that that just wets the surface encourages weeds.
· “Got grubs” Consider Beneficial Nematodes to treat damaged areas. These microscopic creatures can be very effective in controlling grubs. Be careful to learn more about how to apply them. They are living creatures that can be damaged if they are not released under optimum conditions. There are accredited professionals in the area that can help if you do not want to attempt this on your own.

· Get Informed – Help is available. There are many helpful organizations that provide information on using organic methods to maintain your landscapes. Some of these include TURI; O.M.R.I.; The Northeast Organic Farmers Association (N.O.F.A); and The Ecological Landscaping Association (E.L.A.); the Conservation Commission and the Board of Health.
 The “Townsend Town Hall and Public Library Organic Lawn Care Demonstration Project” has several additional outreach activities planned for 2008. These include a booth at the Townsend Earth Day Celebration, a web page linked to the Town of Townsend Website, and free educational materials available at the offices of the Conservation Commission, Board of Health and Public Library. People are encouraged to stop by, ask questions, get involved and learn how to care for their land using safe organic land care practices. 
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